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Year-end-rally    
 

«We are firmly convinced that equity market 

volatility is set to increase substantially, irrespective 

of the current weak phase. The phases are getting 

shorter, and investors are well-advised to watch 

developments closely and to intervene if necessary. 

We are expecting a turbulent October. The 

weakness we are anticipating around the middle of 

the month offers good opportunities to add to equity 

positions, however. In our view, markets are set to 

perform very positively up to the end of the year, in 

some cases up to the end of the first quarter of 

2016. Investors tend to position themselves 

towards the end of October, and look to realise 

returns in April. According to analyses drawn up by 

Ned Davis Research, in the years 1950 to 2006 one 

would have lost a total of 9% on purchases made 

between 1 May and 31 October. By contrast, if one 

had invested between 1 November and 30 April, a 

profit of 3870% would have been secured. To 

prepare optimally for this phase, we recommend 

companies in the cyclical and non-cyclical consumer 

sector, as well as technology stocks.» 

 

 

 


